
 
 
 
 

 

REQUEST 16550 RESPONSE 

 
I have been made aware that some of Makerfield Way, 
WN2 2PR, near the councils "from waste to resource" 
building is planned to be painted with double yellow lines.  I 
understand the legal side of Traffic Regulation Orders 
(TROs) can be a hard and lengthy process 
 
1. Can I please be sent all the information on the 

application that the council has received requesting for 
double yellow lines.  For example when this request was 
made and for what reason. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2. Also a breakdown of the advertising to let the local 
community know. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3. Information from all three of the committees 

consolations. 

 

 

 

 

 

1. The request for additional restrictions has 
been made by the Waste Area Manager 
based at the Ince-in-Makerfield Depot for 
Wigan Council.  The request was made on 
the 11th April 2024 to keep the area clear 
on the approach to the waste recycling 
centre for larger vehicles which can 
struggle to reach the recycling centre 
where vehicles are parked obstructively. 
 

2. At this time, the proposals have not been 
advertised and further consideration is 
taking place. The advertising process for 
proposed parking restrictions is to place a 
site notice on nearby lighting columns, 
advertise in the local paper and advertise 
on the local authority’s website. This 
process allows comments or objections to 
the legal team.  

 
 
3. We do not hold this information. 
 
 

 


